LA Robotics – ad hoc board meeting
2014/2/16

Meeting called to discuss LeRoy’s resignation as FLL Operational Partner and whether or not LA Robotics should remain as the FLL Affiliate Partner or release the partnership.

Attendees: Terry Wells, David Brinza, Liberty Naud, Joe Petito, Chris Husmann, LeRoy Nelson.
A quorum was present.
8:20am call to order

· LeRoy is retiring as Operational Partner.  Should LA Robotics continue as Affiliate Partner?  Decision to drop partnership requires consensus of board members in attendance.

· Discussion follows.

· Considerations discussed:

· If the partnership transfers, LeRoy will inventory existing assets with respect to how the items were funded and determine what should transfer with the FLL partnership, what remains with LA Robotics, and what is personally owned by LeRoy.

· The primary concern is that if LA Robotics retains the Affiliate partnership, then we will be responsible for recruiting a new Operational Partner well in advance of the 2014 FLL season, for which registration opens in May.
· LeRoy has made attempts over the last year to recruit a new Operational Partner from the existing LARFLL Planning Committee, but without any success. 

· The majority opinion is that if no one from the Planning Committee has shown any interest, then an outside search would require significantly more resources and contacts than LA Robotics can muster before the beginning of the 2014 FLL season.

· Discussion did not reach consensus before 9am hard stop.
8:58am adjourn morning session

12:15pm reconvene
· Discussion continues

· Straw poll: 5 – drop partnership ; 1 – retain partnership

· After further discussion, consensus was reached to drop the Affiliate Partnership.
· LeRoy will transfer all FLL property to the new Operational Partner via the existing storage unit.  He will hand over the keys and the storage contract when his term ends.

· LeRoy will notify FIRST of the Board’s decision.

· LeRoy will transfer FLL account funds to the new Affiliate Partner if one is identified before the end of April.  Otherwise, the funds will be transferred to FIRST.

· All transfers to take place at the end of April.

12:42pm meeting adjourned

Minutes respectfully submitted by Terry Wells

